The arrival of cold weather presents opportunities for new outdoor fun as well as challenges.  Staying safe and warm may require a bit more planning but extra care is worth the effort.

Gear: 

· Protect yourself with the right gear, including layers of warm, water-resistant and wind-resistant clothing; goggles; gloves; helmets and any other necessary protective equipment.
· If your child has a respiratory condition, a neck gaiter (or “turtle tube”) can be pulled up around the lower part of the face to warm the air as the child breathes in.  This will prevent the airway from getting dry and narrow, making it harder to breathe.
· Check all of your athletic equipment, and follow all rules of the game you are playing. Take lessons, if necessary.

Stay warm: 

· Before you start to play, warm up for about 10 minutes, remembering not to overdo it.

· Know the symptoms of hypothermia. Take immediate shelter if you have any symptoms of frostbite or hypothermia, including numb patches of white skin, waxy dark skin or swollen, burning and itchy skin.

· Drink plenty of warm fluids.

Fire safety:

Fire is a major issue during the winter months.  Establish a house emergency escape plan with your family and practice it so that everyone is familiar with the plan.

Install a smoke and carbon monoxide alarm in your home. Regularly test the device. Replace the smoke alarm if it is older than 10 years.  A properly installed and maintained smoke alarm is the easiest and best way to ensure your family has warning during a house fire. You will need to change that battery twice annually and check them monthly.

Carbon monoxide detectors can help detect carbon monoxide and avoid poisoning caused by cigarette smoke, house fires, faulty furnaces, heaters, wood-burning stoves, internal combustion vehicle exhaust, electrical generators, propane-fueled equipment such as portable stoves and other equipment.
Stay warm and enjoy!
